

CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK



Date: 16 May 2019

Diary Dates

20 May Class 3 Surf Day

> 27—31 May Half term

7—9 June Class 3 camp to YHA Okehampton

w/c 10 June Phonics screening

> 12 June Class photos

17 June Sports Day

18 June Reserve Sports Day

20 June Whole School Trip to The Minack (details to follow)

22 June Gwennap Parish Community Fete 12noon—4pm

> 25 June Colour Run (no clubs)

27 June Reserve day for Colour Run

2 July Open Afternoon 2pm

Dear Parents

Well done to the children who have sat their STAs this week! attitude was superb and I know you tried your hardest. difficult to sit a test when the weather is so nice so I am pleased that you were able to enjoy some extended playtimes. A big thank you to the rest of the school for keeping school calm and guiet.

On Monday Class 3 are going on a surf day to Gwithian Beach. This promises to be a fun but challenging day and I look forward to hearing about how your adventures.

Next week is also the last week of the half term before we all enjoy a well deserved half term holiday. The next half term is already looking busy so please keep an eye on the diary dates; the class photo day has already been moved forward by one day to 12th June.

Our Sports Day will be held at the Richard Jory Playing Field at Pulla Cross on Monday 17 June starting at 1.30pm. Family and friends are welcome to come along and cheer on the children but please remember to bring along a chair or blanket to sit on. Should the forecast be rainy, our reserve date is Tuesday 18th June.

Have a lovely weekend—and good luck to Mr Pepper for his last few davs walking!

Tim Barnard, Head of School

School Council and The Friends of Cusgarne School

hope that you will support their CAKE SALE

this afternoon and help us to raise money to support Brian's Kernow Coastal Walk Challenge and Portheden.

www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/brians-kernow-coast-walk-challenge

☆	Pupils of the Week								
$\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$	Class 1	Class 2	Cla	ss 3	Year 6	☆			
☆ ☆	Marissa	Sophie	Arc	chie	All of them!	☆			
$\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$	Neytiri	Рорру	Su	nny		$\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$			
☆ ☆						☆ ☆			
$\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$		Hepworth	Trevithick	Vickery		☆			
$\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$		298	315	316		$\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$			
☆ .						. 🏠			













Summer Term

Now that the sunshine has arrived, the children are making good use of the fields and play equipment.

Please remember that the children need a pair of trainers with them every day—and maybe check your child's trainers over the holiday. Some children are complaining that their toes are rubbing.

The children know the safety rules when using the outside equipment, and we have staff on duty keeping a careful eye on the children when they are using the equipment. I remind you that if you allow your child to use the equipment after school, the safety rules still apply and that the equipment is used at your own risk. You MUST remain responsible for your children and keep them well supervised. In addition, please do not allow them to climb on the gazebo; and remember that ball games are not allowed after school unless they are part of a staff led activity.

The sun-safe campaigns have started and I know this is a topic parents are keen to support. Children need a sun hat they can keep at school but please note that unfortunately, we cannot allow children to wear sun glasses unless they have been prescribed and are properly fitted by an optician. The coloured lenses do cause problems with children not clearly seeing steps and trip hazards during playtimes.

We ask that parents apply sun cream to their children before they come to school. Should your child bring sun cream to school, please make sure that it is clearly labelled and that they know how and when to apply the cream. As you know, staff are under no obligation to apply sun cream to the children so if your child needs help; please speak to the class teacher.

The summer school uniform can now be worn. Girls may wear red and white checked summer dresses. Our uniform policy allows shorts to be worn to school as long as they are smart tailored shorts.

If you have any questions about our uniform, please ask in reception.

YEAR 3 AND 4 QUAD KIDS AT CARN BREA

Last Friday, 8 children represented Cusgarne School at the Quad Kids event at Carn Brea Leisure Centre.

4 girls and 4 boys from years 3 and 4 took part in the standing long jump, vortex throw, 30 metre sprint and 300 metre race.

Our pupils gave a solid performance in all their events and showed great determination and team spirit.

Mrs Ireson and the parents who helped were so proud of you all!

Well Done to Bethan, Martha, Louie, Jim, Eliza, Lottie, Spencer and Oliver (Parfitt)



FRIENDS OF CUSGARNE NEWS

What a lovely week of sunshine so far, let's hope we see more of it for the half term! Once we are back in June, it's going to be a busy one! Before we break up, we thought it would be lovely to hold an ice cream stall for the children (and adults) to enjoy! Please bring along your pennies next Friday (24th) and hopefully the sun will still be around.

After half term it's full steam ahead with:

SPORTS DAY – 17th June (Reserve 18th)

As we have mentioned, we'll be providing refreshments, tea, coffee, squash, as well as, scones and strawberries.... we hope you'll join us for a cream tea.

The ever-popular raffle will also be making an appearance, we'll be announcing the fantastic prizes closer to the time, with raffle tickets on sale on the day.

VILLAGE FETE - 22nd June

We are very excited to be following the same theme as last year, running a cake stall with a bake-off competition for the children, alongside the bar (with increased stock levels) for the adults. We will be sending out more details of the competition and cake stall nearer the time.

COLOUR RUN – 25th June (Reserve 27th)

Just a reminder of the new date, posters will be updated soon. Hopefully this gives everyone plenty of time to collect up sponsorship for the event.

You may think that is all for the school year, but we are also looking at options for a family event before we all break up for the summer. We'd really love to get everyone together for some fun, so please watch this space for more details.

Finally, we would openly welcome your thoughts and ideas, and really would like to hear anything you have to say about how we can run the friends differently. We would love it if you would join us for a drink at the Cornish Arms on Tuesday 04th June, at 8pm. Hopefully see you there.

Aspire Academy Trust News

As you know, our school is a member of the Aspire Academy Trust and at the end of this summer term, the CEO of the Trust, Mr Andrew Fielder, is retiring. Current Deputy CEO Mrs Vanessa Bragg will become interim CEO and Mrs Rachel Warwick, who is currently an Aspire Director, will step up into Vanessa's shoes. Mr Fielder has been in education for many years and has headed up the Trust from its inception. Mrs Bragg said "It's a privilege to be appointed interim CEO, leading a truly inspirational and aspirational educational trust of 28 primary academies, full of hugely talented staff and children. I'd like to extend my gratitude to Mr Fielder for his outstanding leadership and we wish him all the best in his retirement."

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES w/c 20 May 2019 Breakfast Club runs daily on school days							
	ACTIVITY	TEACHER	ADDITIONAL INFO				
MONDAY	Drums	Mr Hamilton	Payment per term				
TUESDAY	Wake and Shake	Mrs Ireson/Y6's	8.30am—8.45am				
	Library Club	Y6's	lunchtime				
	Create Club R, Y1, Y2	Miss Palmer/Mrs Turner	3pm—4pm				
	Cookery Club Y4	Mrs Ireson	3pm—4pm				
WEDNESDAY	KS1 Sports Club R, Y1, Y2	PAFC	3pm—4pm				
THURSDAY	Wake and Shake	Mrs Ireson/Y5's	8.30am—8.45am				
	Violins	Miss Neale	Payment per term				
	KS2 Sports Club Y3, Y4, Y5, Y6	Mrs Murray	3pm—4pm				
FRIDAY	Guitars	Miss Kelly	Payment per term				
	KS1 Active Club	Sports Ambassadors	lunchtime				
This week only!	Keyboards	Mr Clapp	Payment per term				

Breakfast Club

Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.

Please sign your child in with a staff member before leaving them

Please book your child's place in advance.

Current prices as follows:

<u>With breakfast:</u> £2 per child per day <u>Without breakfast:</u> £1 per child per day

If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy, please contact reception who can arrange this.

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org
Website: www.cusgarne.org
Telephone: 01872 863563

Follow us on Twitter!

